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From the Primary Leader 

 

 

little Italian exchange student 

 

 

 

 

The Primary ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ άOnce Upon A Dreamέ was held last Thursday 

night. What a great night the concert was! We are extremely proud of the 

students and their involvement on the night. A huge THANK YOU to 

Anthony Edgcumbe, Bazz Zander, Rob Sanders and Russel Glayde for all 

their hard work in the organisation of the production. Thank you Jana 

Cillie, Kodi Carey and Jaxon Kumnick for assisting us on the night with your 

musical talents and stage production. Well done everyone!  

Congratulations to the following students who completed the Uni of NSW 

competitions and received their certificates at our whole school assembly 

last Friday.  

Harrison Roocke: Credit for Mathematics and for Science 

Grace Winen: Participation for Digital Technologies and for Science 

Bella Hall:  Participation for Science 

Bayley Dodman: Merit for Science, Distinction for Writing and for English 

Rydah Cheriton: Credit for English and Distinction for Mathematics 

Chloe Frick: Participation for 

Writing 

Henry Hall: Credit for Science 

Britt Thomas: Merit for Writing 

Bryce Winen: Distinction for 

Digital Technologies and Credit a 

for Mathematics and English 



 

 

 

Special mention also goes to Rydah Cheriton, Cooper Dawson, Colby Peacock, Bethany Reed, Izzy 

Dawson, Danielle Heaslip and Henry Zwar for their perfect attendance in Term 3.  

R-с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ǘƻ hǊǊƻǊƻƻ ŦƻǊ ΨLǘΩǎ ŀ aŀŘ ²ƻǊƭŘΩ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘay 9th of October 

for a circus based performance. Notes were sent home on Monday and need to be returned to the 

front office by Tuesday 2nd November with the payment of $5. 

It has been pleasing to see that most of the primary students are wearing their hats in the yard. We 

would ask that parents please label hats clearly as they are all very similar. 

Tamara Schmidt 

Junior School Coordinator 

Kindy and Rural Care 

On Tuesday we had the best fun ever riding our bikes on the school basketball courts!  Thank-you 

ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōƛƪŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭƳŜǘǎ ǘƻ ƪƛƴŘȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ  hǳǊ .ƛƪŜ-a-

thon for Bowel Cancer Australia is coming up this Monday 31st October.  Sponsorship forms and 

money are due back to kindy this Thursday.  We have explained to the children that the donations 

they collect will go to doctors and scientists who work to create better medicines for sick people.   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 31st October (Bike-a-ǘƘƻƴ Řŀȅύ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ άƪƛƴŘȅ aƻƴŘŀȅέ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ  tǳǇƛƭ CǊŜŜ 5ŀȅǎ 

for kindy have been approved for Monday 21st November and Monday 12th December for 

collaborative self-review against the National Quality Standard and improvement planning for 2017.  

We hope that scheduling these days on Mondays rather than Tuesdays/Thursdays minimises any 

inconvenience to you.  Rural Care will be open as usual on the kindy Pupil Free Days. 

Our Toy Catalogue fundraiser is now on.  This fundraiser is a great opportunity to cross some items 

off your Christmas shopping list and a percentage of your purchase amount comes back to us in the 

form of vouchers to spend on resources for the children.  Please get your orders in as soon as 

possible.  We have spare catalogues for extended family, friends and community members who 

would like to place toy orders. 



 

We would like to thank Mr Walter and the tech students who 

have sanded and varnished our old, splintery wooden blocks.  

bƻǿ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜȄǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΧŎƻƴǾŜǊǘƛƴƎ ŀƴ ƻƭŘ Ŏƻǘ ƛƴǘƻ ŀƴ 

outdoor seat! 

Are you interested in being on the Kindy, Rural Care and 
Playgroup Committee or the school Governing Council next 
year on in the future?  A training session on the role of 
Governing Councils will be held on Thursday 3rd November 
5.00pm at Booleroo Centre District School.  If you would like to 
attend the session, email your RSVP to Kylie Maglica, Project 
Officer, Site Governance, DECD.SiteGovernance@sa.gov.au by 

5pm on Monday 31 October 2016.  Current Governing Councillors are attending too, so Alison, Liz 
and Emily will be there. 

Well done kindy kids for a great effort at the K-6 Concert last week.  You all looked fantastic! 

Alison Arthur 

on behalf of Shona, Cathie, Karen, Liz, Elfie and Vanessa 

Senior School 

Congratulations to one of our past students, Chelsea-Lee McDonough, for her success in the SA 

Business Awards recently held for the Port Augusta region.  After quite a rigorous process involving 

well over 100 apprentices, Chelsea was one of 3 finalists nominated.  Chelsea began a hairdressing 

pathway ŀǘ ./5{Σ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘȅ ŀǘ /ƭƛǇ Wƻƛƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ WŀǊƴŜǎǎŀΩǎ ƛƴ tƻǊǘ !ǳƎǳǎǘŀ ƛƴ 

Years 11 & 12. She has achieved excellence in her chosen field, and we are very proud of her 

success!  

Chloe Clarke, Leanne Opperman & Kathy Kupke, Senior Leaders 

School News 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students with 99% or 100% attendance for Term 3.  What an achievement. Two students 
ǿŜǊŜ ǊŀƴŘƻƳƭȅ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ aŜƎΩǎ .ƻƻƪǎƘƻǇ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
attendance! 

mailto:DECD.SiteGovernance@sa.gov.au


 

Scholastic Book Club 

Last day for Scholastic Book Club orders is 27th October. 

Motorcycle Trials ς Connor Hogan 

In 2016 Connor Hogan has had a massive year following his chosen sport 

around the globe. Connor competed in the Trial 125cc category of the 

World Motorcycle Trials Championship which involved five overseas trips 

with events held in Spain, Japan, Andorra, France, Belgium, England and 

Italy. Connor completed 13 rounds of the series and amassed a total of 

111 championship points which netted him 5th position overall in the Trial 

125 class. 

In September Connor was fortunate enough to be selected in the 3-man 

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ¢Ǌƛŀƭǎ ¢ŜŀƳ ǘƻ ǊƛŘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ά¢Ǌƛŀƭ ŘŜǎ bŀǘƛƻƴǎέΣ ŀ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ 

which pitches national teams from all over the globe. This year the event 

was held at Isola 2000 in eastern France. It is a ski resort village situated 

2000m above sea level in very mountainous terrain. Teams travel from not 

only all over Europe, but from as far as Japan, North America and Chile. 

The weather stayed kind as the team trained together in the week leading 

up to the ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ 

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛƴƎΦ /ƻƴƴƻǊ ŀŎǉǳƛǘǘŜŘ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ǾŜǊȅ 

well as the rookie of the team. The other team members are aged 25 and 

26 respectively. Australia did exceptionally well to finish 5th in the 

international teams competition. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child Boxes 
 
A big thank you to everyone who contributed to Operation Christmas Child Shoe Boxes, 
whether it was in the fundraising efforts or packing of boxes it is all very much appreciated.  
 



 

As a school we were fortunate enough to raise a 
generous amount of money, which allowed us to 
purchase items for 30 boxes. The 4/5/6 class were 
fabulous helpers in the packing process, and writing 
cards to the children who will receive our boxes. We also 
had a number of boxes generously donated making a 
total of 42 boxes from the Booleroo community.  
 
It was brought to my attention that this is the 10th year 
BCDS has packed Christmas boxes. We have Kate 
Fitzgerald to thank for her inspiring efforts towards this 
charity over the past 9 years, and I can personally 
appreciate all the time and effort she has put in to 
ensure it was successful each year. She has been a great 
support this year, answering the many questions I had, 
and I thank her for her time and effort to ensure the success of Christmas Boxes at BCDS 
each year. 
 

I think it is safe to say we had another successful year, and I am very much looking forward 
to doing it all again next year.  
 
Marika Spielhagen, Teacher 

hƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ну hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ ǿŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅΦ CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ΨǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΩ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
teachers.  

±ƛǎƛǘ ǿǿǿΦŘŜŎŘΦǎŀΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ ŀƴŘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪǎ ǘƻ ²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 
Day 2016. Here you can download an activity sheet, fill it out and 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ƛǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻƴ ²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅΦ 
 

Toy Catalogue Fundraiser 

Forms are due back to school/kindy this week.  If you have any questions, please contact Karen at 

kindy. 

Thanks, Karen Blesing 



 

Community News 

TRAINEESHIP 

A full time Business Admin traineeship is available with Country Health in Port Pirie. Please 
see the link below for detail and pass on any interested exiting student. 
https://maxima.com.au/job-seekers/job-search/job-details/query/jobs4youth-2016-atsi-trainee-

administration-officersa-health-country-health/in/adelaide/6818182/ 

 

Harry Moate,  

Department for Education and Child Development,  

TRADESchools  for the Future  
 

BOOLEROO TENNIS CLUB HOT SHOTS 

The Booleroo Centre Tennis Club Hot Shot program will commence on Thursday afternoons from 

week 3 of this term. Training will be at the Booleroo Centre Oval tennis courts at 3:30pm for 5 weeks 

in term 4 and another 5 weeks in term 1 of next year. Cost is $10 and players need to register with 

Tennis SA. Training is cancelled if 37C  or over. Hot Shot players need to have started school to 

attend. Please contact Emma McSporran on 0427826205 if you have any queries or would like to 

come along. 

COMMUNTY  TELEPHONE BOOK 
 

The updated telephone book is ready for print and will be available soon at a cost of $10.  

Orders forms are now available at:  

MELROSE: Store 54,  

BOOLEROO CENTRE: IGA and Post Office,  

WIRRABARA: Lucky 7 store,  

WILMINGTON: Wilds and Post Office,  

Please contact Sue Clarke, ph: 86662170 with any queries. 
 

Dental Care - Keep your kids smiling 

Dental care is FREE for all babies, children not yet at school and most other children under 
18 at School Dental Service clinics. Your local clinic is located at: Port Pirie West Primary 
School, 214 The Terrace, PORT PIRIE  SA  5540.  

All babies, children and young people under 18 are welcome. First dental check-ups are 
recommended from 12-18 months.  

SA Dental Service participates in the Child Dental Benefits Schedule. Please call 8632 1926 to 
make an appointment. 
 

 

https://maxima.com.au/job-seekers/job-search/job-details/query/jobs4youth-2016-atsi-trainee-administration-officersa-health-country-health/in/adelaide/6818182/
https://maxima.com.au/job-seekers/job-search/job-details/query/jobs4youth-2016-atsi-trainee-administration-officersa-health-country-health/in/adelaide/6818182/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


